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August 10, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
Enclosed for the council’s review and approval is the Omnibus Ordinance for the third quarter of 2005.  The attached ordinance includes the following two elements: 
· supplemental budget requests for new appropriation authority; and

· reappropriation and carryover over of prior year budget balances to 2005.
The highlights of the proposals impacting the current expense (CX) fund are:

Sheriff- $445,926  

· LEOFF 1 Costs - $259,000 supplemental request to fully fund expected 2005 LEOFF 1 medical payments, based on the amounts paid out in the first six months of 2005. 

· Andress Cases - $77,076 supplemental request to fund the necessary overtime incurred due to reinvestigating the Andress Cases. 

· Mortgage Fraud MOU – Revenue backed $39,000 supplemental request to provide the PAO with assistance in criminal investigations related to mortgage fraud.  All expenses are revenue backed by state funding that has been awarded to PAO to investigate and prosecute these cases. 

· Muckleshoot SRO - $70,850 supplemental request to implement a School Resource Officer at the Muckleshoot Tribe school campus in unincorporated King County.  1/3 of the costs for the SRO will be recovered from the Muckleshoot Tribe. 

Cable Communications- $50,000
This request reappropriates 2004 budget ($50,000) for a five-year financial audit of cable TV franchise fees that are currently collected and paid to King County.  This will be conducted by a consultant who would identify all revenue sources and verify the number of cable subscribers being reported by franchisees.  This is a normal action for an agency with franchise oversight responsibilities.

Prosecuting Attorney (PAO) - $69,835 revenue backed 
The PAO’s Family Support Unit has one-time security upgrades and remodeling charges of $29,187 that are fully revenue backed by the Washington State Division of Child Support.  The PAO is also proposing to add a Deputy Prosecuting Attorney to the Sexually Violent Predator Unit at a cost of $40,648 for 1.0 FTE through the end of 2005.  This unit, and proposed add, are fully revenue backed by contract between the PAO and the Washington State Department of Social and Health Services.

District Court - $60,000
District Court is requesting $60,000 to conduct a Staffing Study that analyzes its clerical staffing needs.  The request is revenue backed by funds from State contributions for District Court judicial salaries.  The State requires these funds to be spent on court improvements.  The $60,000 will be spent on consultant services for the Staffing Study.  It is expected that the consultant will perform the data collection and analysis, with the court being involved when appropriate. 

Judicial Administration - $387,500
The request for $387,500 in expenditure authority enables DJA to hire temporary staffing to complete unfinished scanning related to the conversion of archived paper court files to electronic form.  The backlog of archived paper court files is primarily the result of an error in the archiving formula being used by the state.”  The request includes $360,500 for temporary staffing salaries and $26,707 to cover the costs of paper, scanner supplies & maintenance, copier costs, etc. 
Jail Health – $538,761
Jail Health Services is requesting $538,761 in additional funding to provide medical care to the increased average daily population in county detention facilities.  This request is backed by revenue as the additional cost of medical care is incorporated in the daily rate charged to cities contracting with DAJD as well in the DOC contract.
Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention - $1,449,322
The Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention supplemental request is for additional appropriation of $1,449,322 to cover unanticipated expenditures resulting primarily from increased population.  $637,095 of the requested funding is offset by revenue from DOC and city contracts.  The city contracts permit the department to house inmates above the cap in an effort to acknowledge the need for additional local jail beds.  In conjunction with our commitment to work as partners on the regional jail project, a modest city increase was allowed.  In addition, DOC had a critical, short-term need for detention space for King County violators.  This short-term need has been addressed since Snohomish County contract beds became available earlier this month.  Other contributing factors to the increased population include the impact of Andress cases on ADP, differential salary and benefit costs for employees on military leave, and the ITR Remodel.  Lastly, the supplemental request also incorporates the estimated Phase 1 costs for the IT Strategic Plan project. 

Salary and Wage Contingency - $373,690
This is a disappropriation from salary and wage contingency to fund military leave costs in DAJD.

Executive Contingency - $792,319
This is a disappropriation from executive contingency to fund a portion of the transfers to Public Health and other various needed supplementals.

Public Health & EMS CX Transfers - $1,250,000
Public Health has experienced unanticipated revenue shortfalls in 2005 due to increases in uncompensated care for the following reasons:
(1) A 30% increase in uncompensated client visits in the Family Planning Program, a program providing education and outreach services targeted to sexually transmitted diseases and reproductive health.  
(2) Family Support Service can no longer recover costs for certain services due to changes in Medicaid Administrative Match management effective April, 2005.
(3) Additional unanticipated uncompensated increases in demand and provision of mandated interpretive services.  
The amount requested in this supplemental will allow Public Health to continue to provide mandated interpretive service, Family Planning Services and Family Support Services ($250,000, $586,870 and $413,130 respectively) at currently levels.

Physical Environment CX Transfers $24,246 
This transfer is matching funds for a grant from the Department of Homeland Security for a Fire Prevention and Safety program.  The program will be administered from the grants fund and this 30% share leverages 70% of the total program cost of $80,820.  

The highlights of the proposals impacting the non-CX funds are:
Inmate Welfare Fund - $62,000
The Inmate Welfare Fund requests additional appropriation from fund balance.  This request is to pay for inmate postage, unanticipated court-ordered Pro Se costs, and the July-December 2005 portion of contracts with Renton Vocational College and Seattle Central Community College for inmate GED programs.  The community college contracts are on a fiscal year basis, with the new contracts beginning July 2005.

Water and Land Resources – $ 149,125
The WLR appropriation is increased by $149,125 to support the Lake Stewardship Program.  This includes monitoring of 13 lakes for 8 cities, Cottage Lake (Centennial Clean Water Grant), and contract work for the Beaver Lake Management District under the jurisdiction of the City of Sammamish. This is a revenue-backed addition to the budget.

Grant Funds Carryovers

· Miscellaneous Grants Fund - $22,194,098
The Grant Fund requests supplemental appropriation authority of $22,194,098 as a carryover of budget of 2004 authority to be expended in 2005 

· LLEBG Grant Fund - $108,811
The Grants 2, Tier 1 fund requests reappropriation authority for the 2004 carryover amount to 2005.  This budget carryover request is for remaining authorities in various LLEBG grants that will be closed out or expire in 2005. 

· Federal Housing and Community Development (FHCD) - $21,648,028 
As a result of shortfalls in anticipated federal and state low income housing revenues, FHCD is seeking a ($618,033) adjustment to their 2005 expenditure authority.  The carryover of $22,266,061 of FHCD expenditure authority is for projects funded in 2004, but not yet completed.

King County International Airport - $203,084 

The Airport appropriation is increased by $203,084 to cover previously unbudgeted costs for property services charges $117,646 and for unanticipated costs increases for the City of Seattle surface water utility costs.  These increases are supported by fund balance.
Transit- $3,200,000 

Funding of $3,200,000 is provided to Transit to offset the increased cost of Ultra Low Sulfur Diesel.  This service is supported by Fund Balance.
Facilities Management Division - $59,458 and 3 FTEs
This request is for $59,458 and 3.0 FTEs to provide custodial resources to maintain the upgraded lobby and upkeep in existing courthouse space.  This also adds contract services for specialty care of brass fixtures and interior of elevators.  The request is fully funded by CX transfers.

A detailed spreadsheet that separates and organizes the amounts by supplemental, budget reappropriation and technical correction components is attached for council review.  The spreadsheet includes other supplemental appropriations that are not highlighted in this letter but are included in the ordinance.  Fiscal notes and financial plans are included in the transmittal package.
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget at 206-296-3434.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 
Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers
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 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

